
SIRA Letterhead


Xx February 2013

Paul Davies
Principal Engineer

Pittwater Council

PO Box 882

Mona Vale, NSW 1660

Re: 2012/2013 Scotland Island Road & Drainage Works Program

Dear Mr. Davies,

We are pleased that the Works Program includes the development of a Traffic Management Plan for Scotland Island.  As you know, we consider this to be a high priority, for preservation of both our existing infrastructure and for the new works as they proceed.
We generally agree with the conclusion of the 2011 Scotland Island Road Reserve and Stormwater Management Implementation Plan that “a traffic management system that defines all Island roads as “Shareways”, provides mechanisms to discourage increased vehicular traffic but allows for community and business services as appropriate. Due to speed restrictions we feel it is appropriate to explore opportunities for variance within the classification or other alternatives.    

In order to facilitate the development of a Traffic Management Plan, we have compiled a preliminary list of issues that we feel such a Plan should address.  While it is premature to begin considering potential solutions to address these issues, we would welcome the opportunity to discuss further steps with you and others in Pittwater Council.

Issues include (in no particular order):

· Numbers and types of vehicles.  Our present roads are seriously impacted by existing vehicular use.  While we recognise the need for some larger vehicles (Community Vehicle, waste/recycle collection, occasional removalists, etc) we feel that limits and restrictions must be made.  Issues include what limits, what types/sizes/weights of vehicles, who decides, and how these should be implemented.
· Permits.  Assuming that numbers and types of vehicles will be regulated by issuing permits, the issues include guidelines for eligibility, (including golf buggies, terrain vehicles and postie bikes) duration of permits, fees involved, and how permits are allocated.  Also see “Enforcement” below.

· Registration of vehicles and Third Party Insurance.  We remain concerned about unregistered vehicles on the Island, both those that require registration and those that are presently ineligible.  We would like to promote the substitution of small, preferably electric vehicles for those who need motorised transport, however, golf buggies and similar suitable vehicles are not currently eligible for Conditional Registration, thus are unable to obtain the necessary third-party insurance.  
· Enforcement.  Assuming that we do institute rules and limits, we feel that there must be some provision for enforcement.  This is a sensitive issue for our small community and will require careful consideration.
· Speed limits.  We understand that RMS guidelines would apply 10 km/h limits to Shared Zones, or 40 km/h to High Pedestrian Activity Areas.  Shared Zones typically include carparks and reserves, while High Pedestrian Areas refer to School Zones or local urban or suburban areas. The Island Zone falls somewhere in between; we feel that 10 km/h is too low for most vehicles (Community vehicle, etc), while 40 km/h is too high for our roads.  The issue is can we persuade RMS to consider us a Restricted Zone with a 15-20 km/h speed limit (this might also help with the conditional registration problem, i.e. Zone Registration)?
· Parking.  This is obviously related to the issue of numbers and types of vehicles, but even with limits in place, parking will be an issue.  There is a need for intra-Island “commuting” vehicles, particularly for those living near the top of the Island, to transport groceries, children, etc between home and commuter wharves.  Thus parking, both at home and at the wharves, needs to be accommodated.

As always, we are grateful for the opportunity to work with you on resolving Island issues!

Sincerely


Judy Readman


President, SIRA
